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December 2, 2022 
 
MEMORANDUM 
 
TO:  North Carolina Immunization Program (NCIP) Participants 
 
FROM: Carrie Blanchard, PharmD, MPH, Interim Immunization Director 
 
SUBJECT: Availability of PRIORIX 
 
 

The purpose of this memo is to announce to NCIP providers that a new Measles Mumps 
and Rubella (MMR) vaccine, PRIORIX, will be available through the NCIP effective 
December 5, 2022. Orders for PRIORIX can be placed through the North Carolina 
Immunization Registry using the Create Order screen. Providers not using NCIR may 
begin submitting orders for PRIORIX using the updated Vaccine Requisition Form located 
on the NCIP website. The Centers for Disease Control and Prevention (CDC) 
published  Measles, Mumps, Rubella Vaccine (Priorix): Recommendations of the 
Advisory Committee on Immunization Practices—United States, 2022 in the November 
18 issue of Morbidity and Mortality Weekly Report (MMWR).  
 
PRIORIX, manufactured by GlaxoSmithKline Biologicals, is safe, immunogenic, and non-
inferior to Merck’s MMR II vaccine, which has been the sole MMR product used in the 
United States since 1978. MMR II and PRIORIX may be used interchangeably for all 
indications for which MMR vaccination is recommended. PRIORIX is a live attenuated 
virus vaccine, supplied as a single dose vial of lyophilized antigen to be reconstituted 
with the accompanying prefilled syringe of sterile water diluent. Administration is via 
subcutaneous injection. Unlike MMR II, PRIORIX must be stored under refrigerated 
conditions (2° and 8°C) and cannot be frozen. Please ensure all clinical staff are aware 
of this important difference in storage requirements. For more information, please 
review PRIORIX’s package insert.  
 
PRIORIX can be ordered through NCIR or the order form here (for non-NCIR providers).    
Questions about the availability of PRIORIX should be directed to our NCIP Help Desk at 
1-877-873-6247. 

https://immunization.dph.ncdhhs.gov/providers/ncip/pdf/Vaccine_Requisition_Form.pdf
https://immunization.dph.ncdhhs.gov/providers/forproviders.htm
https://www.cdc.gov/mmwr/volumes/71/wr/pdfs/mm7146a1-H.pdf
https://www.cdc.gov/mmwr/volumes/71/wr/pdfs/mm7146a1-H.pdf
https://www.fda.gov/media/158941/download
https://mcusercontent.com/79562c0637ffb85fb35458fd1/files/e6f8629a-1881-b2b4-c8ff-214febb58105/Vaccine_Order_Form_Revised_10.20.22.02.pdf

